
 

Community Police Forum
Lyttelton Sector 1

SAPS Provincial 
Commissioner Meeting

9 Nov 08:30 – 12:00 at Kerk 
Sonder Mure in the Main 
Auditorium

All are residents, business, 
stakeholders are welcome to 
attend and engage.

“We have a new broom!” as Jaco Van As (chairperson for CPF Lyttelton) remarked at our 
recent Community meeting held on 9 September at the new Centurion Primary School 
in Blinkblaar avenue.  We bid welcome to the new Station Commander, Brig TP Matlala.

He has served in SAPS for the past 25 years
and have Station Commander now at 5
stations.

Brig. Matlala was very impressed by the
attendance at our meeting, saying that the
community is very important, being eyes and
ears for SAPS.

Safety starts at home, every home owner being a station commander at his own home.  
If you don't take care of your home, no one else will.

The Brigadier challenged the community to report crime and be active, thereby also 
keeping SAPS active.  “If we work together, we will be successful!”

Capt Guy Weilbach, our Sector Commander, shared the following:

1. At Centurion Mall all entrances/exits have LPR cameras.  It is proving very 
successful,

2. Big malls in Gauteng is linked, info can be shared,
3. Armed robbery in Silverpine, lady with R30,000, she managed to drive away.  

We picked up the regno, arrests were made of guys who follow people from 
bank.  

4. Foreigners from hotels are robbed in alleyways.  New fencing was put up.
5. No Holding cells for the past 8 years. Hopefully this will change soon.
6. New Taxi rank will be finished by the end of 2019.
7. Home Affairs offices might be moving.  The parking is a huge problem and 

vagrants are “managing” the queue, offering a chair in front at a price.
8. TMPD are issuing tickets for traffic violations.
9. The Lapswaaiers are also suspected to be involved in crime.
10. People standing begging: arrests have been made, fined, go to court, keep on.  

Ladies with children, Dept. of Social Development must be involved.  The 
problem is that the Mother is a foreigner, but the child was born in South 
Africa.  You can’t split mother and child.

Domestic Workers 
Forum

Our next meeting will be:
6 November 12:00 at LS1 Joc in
Lougardia building (Room 104)

New members:
https://form.myjotfor
m.com/72283638967
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Sponsored by Zwartkop Fight Against Crime

Street Admins

Thank you to all who have 
volunteered to help admin 
their street group.  Your time is 
valued!

There is space for more, please 
make contact: 0832899781 
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Lyttelton SAPS operational success: Car thief caught! 
On 2019/08/13: 
Members of the Lyttelton Roving team were on duty when they recieved infomation regarding a white 
VW Polo that was suspected to be used in theft out of motor vehicles in the Lyttelton policing area. 
The suspect vehicle was seen entering Dorinkloof suburb and the team immediately sprung into action 
and began to search for it. 
The vehicle was spotted at Dorinkloof Primary school, there was one african male inside the vehicle, the 
members then tactically approached the suspect and searched the vehicle, inside they found two 
devices that are used to jam the remote locking mechanism of motor vehicles. They further found that 
the vehicle had false registration plates on and the original plates were hidden under the back seat. 
The suspect was placed under arrest and will face charges of: 
1)Possession of car breaking implements 
2)Possession of suspected stolen property 
3)Fraud. 
The suspect will appear in the Pretoria magistrates court within 48 hrs. 
The Management of Lyttelton SAPS under the Command of Brigadier TP Matlala
has welcomed the arrest and praised the members for their hard work and
dedication. He further said that "the South African Police Services would not
allow the criminals to come into our areas and do what they want, we will do what is necessary in order 
to make sure that our streets are safe and free of the criminal element. " 
Capt Dave Miller 
Corporate communications 
Lyttelton SAPS

Mobility aids for rent

CPF has a wheelchair, walker, walking frame, 
crutches and a leg shooter available which can be 
rented at a nominal fee. All funds raised go to 
ZFAC for the use of the CPF. Cost per item and 
administration of the system will be announced. 
Contact William on 0824445027.

How NOT to be a soft target
1. While walking, put your phone

out of sight and be aware of
people or vehicles around you,

2. When parking your vehicle,
check by hand if all doors are locked properly,

3. When drawing cash, don't help anyone, if you 
suspect tampering, report,

4. Don't draw large amounts of cash alone!,
5. Coming home, stop just inside your gate, until 

it is closed, with no room for a vehicle to box 
you in.

6. As soon as possible, lock your doors.
7. Keep curtains drawn when lights inside are on,
8. Beware of hoax sms's or emails, check before 

you react,
9. Stopping at a traffic light, make eye contact 

with the beggar, don't open your window, do 
not give him anything, because  that is keeping 
him there!

You can give back to the community, find 
out how.  Contact 0832899781.
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What CPF LS1 and Zwartkop Fight Against Crime do? How do I benefit and support them?

BOLO: 
10:25 , 2019/10/17 
Centurion, GP 
LPR identified wanted vehicle 
Wanted by Kwamhlanga SAPS 
Case no 332/03/2019 – Robbed from owner 
Tegel ave (closest cnr. Bradford st), Highveld, Centurion, GP 
Navy blue VW Golf , HM27BMGP , Unknown occupants


